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DECEMBER 

7  CVSC Christmas dinner meeting  

16  CVSC Christmas board dinner at Jim & Karen’s 

 

JANUARY, 2012 
11  CVSC board meeting at Dennie’s 

18  CVSC general meeting at Don Jose’s 

21-28 CVSC Snowmass, CO Ski trip (f) 

28-2/4 FWSA Ski Week at Jackson Hole, WY (f) 

 

FEBRUARY 
8  CVSC board meeting at Dave Silva’s 

15  CVSC general meeting at Don Jose’s 

 

UPCOMING 

3/1-6 BAC Salt Lake City, UT ski trip (f) 

  Amazon Riverboat Adventure:  
5/3-6/3 Group 1 

6/9-17 Group 2 

Oct/Nov Australia & New Zealand trip (non-skiing) 

 

 

 BAC/FWSA TRIPS 
  

Please visit websites for detailed information. 
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Castro Valley Ski Club Newsletter 

SkiZette Policy 
NEWSLETTER 

DEADLINE: last week of the month 
Articles submitted by this date will be included in the fol-

lowing month's newsletter - space permitting. 

Submit articles to: 

Dennie Warren, Editor  

email:  dennieluuu1@att.net 
 

Didn’t get your newsletter? - Change of Address? - 

PLEASE Contact Dave Silva, VP Membership  

email: silvadave@yahoo.com 

 
 

Zimride is a social ride-sharing network providing a fun, easy way for drivers and passengers to connect and 

share rides. 

 

With the snow coming, we are launching a new route to Lake Tahoe.  Hopefully Zimride can help alleviate this 

traffic. 

  

To take advantage of the offer, simply post a ride to the ski resort of your choice at: 

 

www.zimride.com/tahoe 

 

For the first 500 drivers who pick up passengers from the Bay Area to Tahoe, we'll give you $40 for gas (in 

addition to the $25 average per passenger).  

 

More powder, less traffic! 
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Greetings All, 

 

I hope everyone had a wonderful Thanksgiving, knowing that our membership certainly has 

much to be thankful for.  As we head into the holiday/Christmas season, that thought certainly 

holds sway  -  and Castro Valley Ski Club is always towards the top of my list of blessings. 

 

Many of us enjoyed our annual auction in November, and it was a smashing success thanks 

to the generous donations of auction items by many members, and for all the members who 

attended and bid on those items.  The items were generous, interesting, and creative.  This 

event really brings out the best in showcasing some of the many talents of our membership.  It could not have 

happened without the hard and consistent efforts of the Chairperson of the event, Eva Lanphear.  Eva is also 

our club Secretary, so she is a volunteer extraordinaire!   She was assisted by our wonderful auctioneer, Tucker 

Hoffmann, and by our past Club Historian, Diana Gartland.  Many, many thanks to all three of these out-

standing volunteers. 

 

I hope I will see lots of you at the upcoming Christmas party at Sequoyah Country Club.  This event is a way 

to begin your Christmas season cheer and good tidings.  This event is planned and coordinated by another fan-

tastic and active volunteer, Pat Green.  Pat is always right there to plan another great Club activity.  Thank 

you, Pat, for your much appreciated sense of fun and putting that to good use planning Club activities!! 

 

So, I guess what I am most thankful for with regards to Castro Valley Ski Club is the sense of volunteerism 

and friendship that is so well founded in the Club.  With that thought, I wish all of you a very Merry Christmas 

and, if I don’t see you at the Christmas Party, I’ll see you next year.  (Hopefully on the slopes) 

 

Oh, yes, it is time to start THINKING SNOW!!! 

 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS  -  and all the best in 2012! 

 

Karen 

Castro Valley Ski Club Newsletter 

Karen Wehrman 

President 

President’s Message 
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South Africa trip, October 7 to November 3, 2011: Another great CVSC trip experienced by all! 
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Safety First For The Season's Start 

 
Opening day of our local resort has snow enthusiasts as excited as kids on Christmas morning. We 
all want to get out there and pick up right where we left off at closing day of the previous season. 
 
We're caught up in the moment, but we need to take the time to slow down and remember that 
we're not invincible but rather much more susceptible to early-season injury. 
 
The snow base is comprised of mostly machine-made snow for the first weeks of the ski/ride sea-
son. This is much harder and less forgiving snow than we may get used to during the height of the 
season. It hurts when we fall, and this hard ribbon of snow is not very forgiving. 
 
Start the season by taking your equipment to a ski shop for a full function check. We may be break-
ing in new boots or are on a new pair of skis. Be patient while getting familiar with the changes in 
performance the new equipment may bring on. 
 
Seek professional shop help if something about your boots, skis, or bindings doesn't feel right. The 
staff should be able to fix your problems or send you to the right place to do so. Lastly-never borrow 
equipment without making the same prior arrangements regarding a function check. 
 
The best advice is to take it easy during those first days back. Focus on form. Take a lesson with a 
professional ski instructor. They will help squash bad tendencies before they become habits. 
 
"Getting a lesson at the first of the year is really smart because we take skiing one step at a time," 
says Brendan Doran, a professional ski instructor. "There's no rush to learn a bunch of things all at 
once. You're way less likely to get hurt when you're not overwhelmed with the sport." 
 
Spend a few minutes to warm up and stretch before your first run. In your room, at the lodge, or on 
top of the mountain are all perfect places to get loose. Swing your legs and arms to get your blood 
pumping. Gently stretch your hamstrings, quadriceps, and hips. Hold each stretch for 30 seconds. 
Stay stagnant and don't "bounce" in and out of the pose. The stretch should feel good, not painful. 
 
By the time we're in the throws of winter we'll be strong, fit, and ready to non-stop every run on the 
first big snow day of the year. Enjoy being back on snow rather than becoming a statistic of early-
season ski injuries. 
 

 

BRETT BUCKLES, FITNESS EDITOR 

 

 

(article submitted by Sandy Beecher) 

http://www.onthesnow.com/news/editor/7/craig-altschul
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 Safety Tips for a Wonderful Holiday Season  

Holiday Lighting 

 Holiday decorations, whenever possible, should be made with flame-resistant, flame-
retardant and non-combustible materials. 

 Keep candles away from decorations and other flammable materials. 

 Carefully inspect new and previously used light strings. Replace damaged items before plugging 
lights in. 

 When decorating outdoors, check labels on lights to be sure they have been certified for outdoor 
use.   

 Make sure all the bulbs light up and that there are no frayed wires, broken sockets or loose con-
nections. 

 Plug all outdoor electric decorations into circuits with ground-fault circuit interrupters to avoid po-
tential shocks. 
 Turn off all lights when you go to bed or leave the house. 
Decorations 

 Use non-combustible and flame-resistant materials to trim a tree. Choose tinsel and artificial ici-
cles of plastic and non-leaded metals. 

 Never use lighted candles on a tree. Place candles where they will not be knocked over. 

 In homes with small children, take special care to avoid decorations that are sharp and, and 
keep trimmings with small removable parts out of the reach of children. 
 Avoid trimmings that resemble candy and food that may tempt a young child to put them in his 

mouth. 
Trees 

 When purchasing an artificial tree, look for the label "fire-resistant." 

 When purchasing a live tree, check for freshness. A fresh tree is green, needles are hard to pull 
from branches, and when bent between your fingers, needles do not break. 

 Cut a few inches off the trunk of your tree to expose the fresh wood. This allows for better water 
absorption and will help to keep your tree from drying out and becoming a fire hazard. 

 Be sure to keep the stand filled with water, because heated rooms can dry live trees out rapidly. 
 Make sure the base is steady so the tree won't tip over easily. 
  Fireplaces 

 Before lighting any fire, remove all greens, boughs, papers and other decorations from fireplace 
area. Check to see that the flue is open. 
 Do not burn wrapping papers in the fireplace. A flash fire may result as wrappings ignite sud-

denly and burn intensely. 
  Children and Pets 

 Poinsettias are known to be poisonous to humans and animals, so keep them well out of reach, 
or avoid having them. 

 Avoid using tinsel. It can fall on the floor and a curious child or pet may eat it. This can cause 
anything from mild distress to death. 
 Inspect wrapped gifts for small decorations, such as candy canes, gingerbread men, and mistle-

toe berries, all of which are choking hazards. 
 Security   

 Use your home burglar alarm system. 

 If you plan to travel for the holidays, don’t discuss your plans with strangers.  
 Have a trusted friend or neighbor to keep an eye on your home. 

 

Happy Holidays!!!! 

(submitted by Sandy Beecher) 
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Hello Castro Valley Racers, 
 

This is my first article as your new race director. I have worked with your previous race 
director, Dave Cunningham, for many years in the Open League Race Committee 
(OLRC).   
I have been the race director for Sno*Flakes for many years, but as their last racer, I 
decided to make a move.  
 
Some of us know how racing has changed over the years.  It used to be that racing took up most of 
the day on the mountain, but not anymore.  The competition has become streamlined.  There are 
reasons for this: 
 

Open League racing is organized by a highly experienced group. 
The ski resorts are much more experienced at putting on a race. 
There are slightly fewer racers. 
There are more race classes, making it easier to balance the groups that race together. 

 
Those of us that have been racing for 10 or more years have seen this.  Racing has improved in 
many ways: 

 
The race courses are longer than they used to be. 
The race courses are better groomed with fewer ruts. 
Even the intermediate racers get two runs sometimes. 

 
For anyone who would like to try racing, come on up for a weekend.  Anyone can try the racecourse 
for a small fee that can be applied to league registration.  Just be there by 8AM.  Or call me for more 
information at 925-828-8265 (H) or 549-1715 (C).  
 
Included is the schedule for the upcoming race season.  It is also on your website.  Watch the Open 
League website for the latest information - www.olrc.org.  (Note that this website will direct you to the 

new website on google – just click on the link.) 
 
 
Keith W. 

 

Keith Wilson 

Race Director 

http://www.olrc.org/
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Open League Race Schedule (11-22-2011) 
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Castro Valley, CA   94546 

www.cvskiclub.org 

The next meeting will be 

December 7 
 

Sequoyah Country Club 

4550 Heafey Rd 

Oakland, CA 

(meeting starts at 7:00 pm) 

2011/2012 Avid Skiers in Control  
 
President    Karen Wehrman  510-538-2872  kwehrman@comcast.net 

Vice President   Ron White  925-443-3106  ronkewhite@gmail.com 

VP Membership    Dave Silva  510-538-2322  silvadave@yahoo.com   

VP Weekend Trips   Jim Silva   510-538-2872  kwehrman@comcast.net 

Secretary    Eva Lanphear   510-793-3863  ejlanphe@pacbell.net 

Treasurer    Claudia Fernandes  925-462-6573  Claudia.fernandes@jud.ca.gov 

Newsletter Editor   Dennie Warren  510 759-3415  dennieluuu1@att.net 

Web Manager   Rindie Chase  925 447-3659  clarinett@comcast.net 

Race Director    Keith Wilson     wilson108@llnl.gov 

Activity Director   Pat Green   925 846-7250  greendm@comcast.net 

Travel Director   Tucker Hoffmann  925-371-1910   tkhoffmann@comcast.net 

Past President   Ralph Sherman  925-449-7941  shermscape47@yahoo.com 

Trustee    Kathy Hoffman   925-371-1910  tkhoffmann@aol.com 

Safety Chair   Sandy Beecher  707-255-4139  srbeecher@aol.com 

 

WEBSITE:  www.cvskiclub.org  

SKI WITH PRIDE, LET IT RIDE, WATCH ALL SIDES 

First With Safety Awareness Slogan award sponsored by: 

 

ASPEN & SNOWMASS 

SKIZETTE FOR DECEMBER, 2011 

             

WEBSITES & PHONE NUMBERS 
 

Singles league racing:    Far West Racing Assoc:  fwra.com 

slracing.tripos.com/schedule.htm   Web cams on the slopes:  magnifeye.com 

Open league racing:  olrc.org   Road conditions:  1-800-427-7623 

Weather:  nws.mbay.net/home.html   Info on all ski areas:  onthesnow.com 

       
Take a bus to the slopes:  nacski.com & bayareaskibus.com 

Sierra webcam:  sierravisionsstock.com:80/sierravisions/sierra-nevada-webcams/ 

mailto:ronkewhite@gmail.com
mailto:wilson108@llnl.gov
http://www.sierravisionsstock.com:80/sierravisions/sierra-nevada-webcams/

